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Hello everyone,  

 

I hope you and everyone are doing well. I wanted to give a quick update on how things are going 

here in Kenya so far.  

 

All our flights went well. Dave and Joy met us at the airport Tuesday night. It was great to see 

them again and reconnect right away. We drove right to our hotel and went to sleep quickly. We 

were all pretty tired from two days of travel.  

 

We’re 11 hours ahead of you here. Today (Wednesday) was another travel day for us as we 

drove from Nairobi to Narok and Kim’s Breeze Hotel. We met with Pastor Simon this afternoon. 

He’s the pastor of the churches in Nkuisusu and in the other commmuntiy we’ll be visiting near 

there.  

 

After meeting with Pastor Simon we drove to visit and have chai with a widow named Alice. 

She’s part of the Kenya Hope staff. Alice is in her mid 30’s and has 6 or 7 children. Her husband 

died right after we were here in 2016. She is a model example of the positive impact Kenya 

Hope is having in people’s lives here. I’ll have to share more of her story later.  

 

Tomorrow we drive 6 hours to Kisumu. We’ll get settled in our hotel there and meet with the 

pastor of the church in Bungoma. On Friday the evaluation process begins, as we will visit the 

community of Bungoma and spend time with the church members there. Please pray for our time 

in Bungoma. This is the community where witchcraft is prevalent. We want to be a light to the 

people there and bring encouragement to our Christian brothers and sisters.  

 

We’re excited to be representing Bethany in Kenya! Please thank everyone for their prayers for 

us! We look forward to all God is going to show us and do in us. I’ll give another report as I 

have time. Pastor Tim  


